

HOTEL FONTENELLE

OFFICE OF THE MANAGEMENT

OMAHA'S WELCOME TO THE WORLD

October 16, 1942

Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of October 14 and reservations for the Kansas University basketball team when they play our Creighton Blue Jays here on March 4.

We will block off a section of twin-bedded rooms for you and your boys and have them in readiness for you. Rate of same to be \$1.50 per person, two persons to a room.

Thank you and wishing you and your boys a most successful season, we are

Cordially yours

R. L. Watkins Sales Manager

RLW: er